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City of Stevenson 
Planning Department 

 

(509)427-5970  7121 E Loop Road, PO Box 371 
Stevenson, Washington 98648 

 

TO: City Council 
FROM: Ben Shumaker, Short Plat Administrator 
DATE: April 15th, 2021 

SUBJECT: Proposed “Rick Pauly Short Plat” (SP2020-02) 
 

Introduction 
On October 15th, 2020, the Short Plat administrator issued a summary determination of compliance for 
the Rick Pauly Short Plat. The approval was accompanied by 6+ conditions of approval. One of the 
conditions involved clarification of the status of Monda Road as it crosses the property.  

The proponents have addressed this condition by submitting the attached dedication deed to transfer the 
right-of-way to the City. While staff has the authority to approve short plats, this authority does not 
extend to acceptance of right-of-way on behalf of the City. Only the City Council can accept such. 

Staff Recommendation 
Staff recommends City Council acceptance of the right-of-way. 

Relevant Policies, Findings & Conditions 
SMC 16.02.070: …The short plat map shall include the following information…A. Boundaries. The boundary 

of the entire contiguous parcel, proposed lot lines, including lengths and bearings of the parcel and 
lot lines shall be on a sheet of stable base mylar polyester film… 

Finding 3.a: The territory underlying Monda Road is included within the boundaries of Lot 2 of the 
proposed short plat, however, the Monda Road was specifically excluded from the legal description 
of “Lot 2 of the Gary Hegewald Short Plat” when the lot was created in 1993. 

Finding 3.b: It is unclear whether the Gary Hegewald Short Plat dedicated Monda Road, or if this section 
of Monda Road was dedicated at any time in the past. 

Finding 3.c: Monda Road has been public traveled and publicly maintained since at least 3/24/77, the date 
Monda Road first appears in the City Council records (#1240) when a street light was requested by a 
member of the public. 

Finding 3.d: Right-of-way for Monda Road adjacent to proposed Lot 4 of this short plat was dedicated to 
the City in 2000 as part of the “Hazel Short Plat”. 

Finding 3.e: Resolution of this issue is desired to ensure the proposed Lot 2 is free from any survey 
discrepancies or conflicts of title. Such resolution could come in several forms. Among them a 
dedication deed for the identified area could be separately recorded and referenced on the short 
plat map, or the map could be modified to add Mayoral signature line to indicate the City’s 
accceptance of a dedication occurring via the plat face. 

Condition 1: Prior to Final Approval and Recording the short plat map shall be updated based on the 
attached staff redlines. These redlines include requirements to…b. Remove Monda Road from the 
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boundaries of proposed Lot 2, c. Include information addressing the exclusion of Monda Road from 
Lot 2. 

Prepared by, 

 

Ben Shumaker 

 

Attachments 
• Proponent’s Signed Dedication Deed 
• Proposed Plat Map 












